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Message from the Principal - Susan Christiansen  

 
Dear Parents, Extended Family and Friends,  
This Newsletter will be the last one before the Christmas break. The highlights of this newsletter 
are the OBV which was a great success and enjoyed by all the year 4 and 5 students. December 
is the Christmas month and time for the SIS annual Christmas Fair which will be held on Saturday 

8th December between 9 and 11am. 
There will be activities and items for sale for all age groups and we look forward to seeing you and your family 
at this special event. The Christmas Fair is a link to the disadvantaged communities of Vietnam where we can 
give back and show how important it is to do service in the community. The charity to which we will donate all 
proceeds from the Christmas Fair, is Operation Smile. Operation Smile Vietnam repairs childhood facial 
deformities while building public and private partnerships that advocate for sustainable healthcare systems for 
children and families. 
 
Outward Bound Vietnam 
Our year 4 and 5 students took part in a 2 day OBV program in November. The feedback from students was 
overwhelmingly positive. They participated in team building and cooperative skill building activities, slept on the 
hard floors; laughed and learned at every possible opportunity! I think the overall opinion was that it was a great 
success and enjoyed by all. Thank you to the OBV team and our teachers who stayed with the students 
throughout the activities, day and night. 
 
The Annual Christmas Fair at SIS@HaLong 
 

 
And you are all invited!  
 
SIS@HaLong KIK Building  
 
Saturday 8th December from 9am until 11am. 
 
Program and tickets available soon !!!!! 
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Exam Time 
 
After the Christmas Break our students will sit their International English Exams. Please remember that the best 
way to prepare is ongoing study, healthy meals, lots of physical activity and a good night’s sleep. 
Exams will take place from 2nd to 10th January. 
 
November Awards 
 

Our School Wide Learner Goals are at the forefront of our mission at SIS and this month our students received 
awards for demonstrating characteristics of Critical Thinkers-a student who applies rational, higher order thinking 
skills. 
. 
Congratulations to the students below ! 
 
International Program Vietnamese Program 

   Nursery: Le Nguyen Tuan Minh  
   K1: Nguyen Duy Thang  
   K2 : Tran khoi Nguyen  
   Prep : Trinh Kim Bao Tran   

 
   Y1:  Lee Song Ha 
 Y2 : Nguyen Manh Duc 
 Y3:  Bui Minh Hieu 

 Y4:  Nguyen Vu Chau Ha 
Y5: Le Quang Anh 
Y6: Luc Hoang Gia An 
Y7: Nguyen Tuan Khai 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 Y1: Pham Phung Nguyen 
 Y2: Luong Ngoc Bao Nam 
Y3: Dang Huong Giang 
Y4: Bui Tran Tri Nghia 
Y5: Nguyen Quang Hung 
Y6: Truong Anh Duy 
Y7: Dao Thuy Tram Anh 
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Message from Ms. Yen - HOV  

 
Dear valued students and parents, 
 
The 14th week of this school year has finished, the students have made much progress in both studies and 
virtues. They actively study, join in School’s activities, fulfill well all tasks, show good ability and teamwork skill, 
and enjoy the Explicit Instruction. Especially, Year 6 and Year 7 have shown much creativeness in Stem 
Education. 
 
In November, the students had activities to celebrate the Vietnamese Teacher Day, such as: “Writing memories 
about teachers and schools”; “Making painting or tearing/pasting pictures about schools, classes, teachers, and 
friends”; Joining in performances on 20th November. 
 
Last but not least, the Term End Examination for Vietnamse Program will last from 04 to 07 December. Since 
the 3rd week of November, the students have been instructed by teachers to prepare for the exam. Thank you 
for your cooperation to help our students get good results in all activities. 
 
Wish you all good health and happiness! 
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SCHOOL CLOSED for the Christmas/New Year Break from 15th December to 2nd January 2019. 
We wish all our students and families a safe and restful holiday period. 
Parent Notifications 
 

Please remember to collect your child from the CANTEEN and sign them out after clubs. 
 
A reminder to check your child`s Handbook regularly for messages and feedback from your child`s teacher. 

In KIK we encourage only non-sweetened milk to be brought to school. 

https://novakdjokovicfoundation.org/importance-nutrition-early-childhood-development/ 

In the Primary and Secondary School, students are not permitted to bring food or drink to school unless it is 

authorized by the Teacher or Doctor. 

Students are required to wear correct SIS@Halong school uniform including covered shoes. Sports shoes are 

to be worn for PE. 

Please make sure your child arrives on time for school and is picked up when classes or clubs end. 

Please note the security procedures at the front gate for your child`s safety. 

Our school gates open for students at 8am and lessons finish at 3.30 KIK and 3.55 pm for Primary and 

Secondary students. 

The School will not be held responsible for students who are in school before and/or after school hours 

on their own. 

                                                      HALONG ROCKS AND ROLLS! 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

https://novakdjokovicfoundation.org/importance-nutrition-early-childhood-development/
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  HALLOWEEN 2018      OBV ACTIVITIES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  FUN TIME WITH TEACHER     TAEKWONDO  CLUB 

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

  TEACHER DAY 2018      STEM ROBOTIC CLUB 

  


